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Reverting to a ‘culture’ of compassion and respect

On World Refugee Day (20 June), Human Rights Commissioner Dr Sev Ozdowski has called on all Australians to once again treat all refugees and asylum seekers with the dignity and respect they deserve.

Commissioner Ozdowski said that finding safe refuge in today's world is becoming increasingly difficult, with many industrialised nations, including Australia, adopting a ‘culture’ of distrust and contempt and continuing to impose stricter controls on those seeking asylum.

"We must all bear the responsibility for ensuring that all those genuinely in need of international protection receive it," said Dr Ozdowski.

The Commissioner said that Australia generally has a reputation of being a tolerant, multicultural society, which has an excellent refugee and humanitarian program and has historically welcomed large groups of refugees facing persecution.
“However, fear of ‘the other’ has increased dramatically in recent times, with relatively few refugees and asylum seekers arriving unannounced bearing the brunt of this culture of distrust,” Dr Ozdowski said.
The Commissioner said that people who apply for asylum in Australia usually have a desperate need to flee their country of origin on short notice. They tell horrific stories of persecution and abuses which threaten them and their families’ lives.

“We need to extend the hand of welcome to people who arrive unannounced to our country, just as we do to those who come by plane seeking refuge,” he said.

“We should not assume these people are trying to undermine our migration system and treat them like criminals, it is important that we stop and show respect and compassion for asylum seekers, who are in essence fellow human beings in dire need. They should not be demonised or punished by being locked up indefinitely behind barbed wire, but should be saluted for their courage and their will. 

“The tragic paradox is that most of these people are eventually found to be refugees and released into the community anyway. Past refugees have contributed significantly to our society and economy and future refugees will no doubt do the same if allowed”.

The Commissioner said that there were still 927 people in immigration detention in Australia (as at 15 June), 63 of them children (including six babies born in detention). 

“I once again call on the Australian Government to release all children and their parents from immigration detention and adjust our immigration laws so they comply with human rights,” Dr Ozdowski said.
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